TOWN OF JONESVILLE
REGULAR BOARD MEETING MINUTES
December 14, 2020

The Town of Jonesville Council met for the Regular Monthly Board Meeting on Monday, December 14,
2020 at 7:00 pm live and via Zoom electronic meeting for anyone wishing to join.

Council Present: Mayor Gene Pardue Absent:
Anita Darnell
Andy Green
Regina Adkins
Tracy Wall
Wayne Moore
Michael Tilley (Newly Elected)

Others Present: Michael Pardue, Town Manager
Wendy Thompson, Town Clerk/Finance Director
Chief Dane Mastin, Police Department
Chief Kevin Macemore, Arlington Fire & Rescue
Andrew Brown, Town Attorney

Mayor Pardue called the meeting to order at 7:03 pm followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.

Piedmont Triad Regional Council — Matthew Dolge, Executive Director

Executive Director Matthew Dolge and Chairman Kevin Austin of the PTRC presented Council Member
Wayne Moore with the Grady Hunter award. The Grady Hunter award is presented to current PTRC
board members who demonstrate dedication and service to the region. The award is named in honor of the
late Mr. Grady Hunter, longtime Yadkin County.Commissioner, and member of the NWPCOG’s Board
of Delegates for 19 years. The award was designed to honor an individual dedicated to public service and
the issues facing the Piedmont Triad area.

Organizational Meeting of the Jonesville Board of Commissioners

- Swearing in of elected officials
Regina Adkins as Commissioner of the Town of Jonesville
Tracy Wall as Commissioner of the Town of Jonesville
Michael Tilley as Commissioner of the Town of Jonesville

Council Member Wayne Moore stepped down and newly elected Council Member Michael Tilley took
his seat with the other board members.

Nomination & Approval of Mayor Pro-Tempore — Council Member Green made a motion to approve
Anita Darnell as the Mayor Pro-Tempore for the Town of Jonesville. A second was made by Council
Member Wall and approved by unanimous vote. 5-0
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Approval of Agenda

Mayor Pardue requested the Council review the December 14, 2020 Agenda for approval as presented. A
motion was made by Council Member Darnell to approve the Agenda as presented. A second was made by
Council Member Adkins and approved by unanimous vote. 5-0

Approval of Minutes

The Town Council reviewed the November 9, 2020 Regular Meeting Minutes and the November 12, 2020
Special Meeting minutes. A motion was made by Council Member Darnell to approve the November 9 and
November 12, 2020 minutes as presented. A second was made by Council Member Wall and approved by
unanimous vote. 5-0

Public Comment
Mayor Pardue opened the meeting for Public Comment.

- Mr. Wayne Moore of Park Circle Drive, Jonesville addressed the Council and public sharing
memories from his time serving the residents and businesses of Jonesville.

- There were no other comments.

Monthly Finance Report

The November monthly financial report was presented to the Town Council by Wendy Thompson, Finance
Director. A motion was made by Council Member Green to approve the November monthly financial
report as presented. The motion was seconded by Council Member Darnell and approved by unanimous
vote. 5-0

Departmental Reports
Departmental reports were included in the agenda packets and given verbally by the following:

Water/Public Works — Tim Collins, Public Works Supervisor
Police Department — Chief Dane Mastin

Fire Department — Chief Kevin Macemore

Manager’s Report — Michael Pardue, Town Manager

Old Business — Michael Pardue, Town Manager presented to the Council

e 2021 regular monthly meeting schedule for the Jonesville Town Council. A motion was made to
approve the schedule by Council Member Darnell. A second was made by Council Member Wall
and approved by unanimous vote. 5-0



Town of Jonesville

Regular Board Meeting Minutes
December 14, 2020

Page 3

New Business
There was no new business.

Mayor Pardue then announced the next regular monthly meeting for the Jonesville Town Council to be held
January 11, 2021 at 7:00 pm.

Mayor Pardue asked if there were any other comments from the board. Council Member Green thanked
Wayne Moore for his service and sharing his knowledge with everyone through the years.

A motion was made by Council Member Green to adjourn the meeting. A second was made by Council
Member Wall and approved by unanimous vote. 5-0

The Honorable Gene Pardue
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Wenona C. Thompson, Town Clerk
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